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More Praise for BMT 
 

It's always nice to hear praise about your baby.  BMTA recently received 300-Miler 

forms from two experienced backpackers (James Yurchenco and Amy Lauterbach 

from Palo Alto, CA) who thru-hiked the BMT during last April.  They are also authors 

who contribute to Backpacking Light and alerted us to their article on the BMT.  They 

had a lot of nice things to say about the BMT, especially noting the solitude that they 

enjoyed when compared to the March mobs on the southern portion of the A.T.  

Interestingly they took the new Slickrock Reroute before it was official in order to 

avoid a high-water crossing of Slickrock Creek. You can read their article at:  http://

www.backpackinglight.com/cgi-bin/backpackinglight/forums/thread_display.html?

forum_thread_id=103258 
 

Trail Maintenance Needed 
 
In spite of the accolades from our April hikers, we have had reports of briars and 

blowdowns on the trail.  Most of our scheduled workdays have been focused on the 

significant reroutes at Fall Branch Falls and Towee Creek, but the rest of the trail is 

growing.  Unlike the Far West, our rains will result in a lot of growth this year.  I 

strongly encourage everyone to maintain your individual sections and to support the 

ad-hoc work days being organized for the remote sections that no one has adopted yet.  

(Heart of Darkness or Yellow Creek Mountain Trail, anyone?)  Our annual walk-thru 

is planned for July, but don't wait to be told that your section is overgrown. 

 

Two Bills in Congress Worth Supporting 

Tennessee Wilderness Act (S.755) ï BMTA has long supported this Act which would 

upgrade several parts of the Cherokee National Forest that the BMT passes through or 

near, from Wilderness Study Areas to permanently protected Designated Wilderness 

Areas.  The Act is sponsored by Tennessee's two Republican Senators, Lamar 

Alexander and Bob Corker.  I recently wrote to Congressman Chuck Fleischmann {R-

TN-3} asking him to introduce a companion bill in the House of Representatives.  

This seems to be a good time to encourage passage as there is a ground-swell of 

support, and I encourage you to contact your representatives to express support.  You 

can get a good feel for the situation by reading this article:  http://

www.timesfreepress.com/news/opinion/times/story/2015/mar/23/wilderness-act-will-

fourth-time-be-charm/294594/               
 

Continued on next page 

http://www.backpackinglight.com/cgi-bin/backpackinglight/forums/thread_display.html?forum_thread_id=103258
http://www.backpackinglight.com/cgi-bin/backpackinglight/forums/thread_display.html?forum_thread_id=103258
http://www.backpackinglight.com/cgi-bin/backpackinglight/forums/thread_display.html?forum_thread_id=103258


P A G E  2  

 

B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

 

Chattahoochee-Oconee National Forest Land Adjustment Act of 2015 (H.R.470) ï This Bill  is designed to get 

the Chattahoochee/Oconee National Forest out of 3800 acres of isolated properties and to allow use of the 

proceeds to purchase contiguous lands which would be easier for the Forest Service to manage.  The BMTA 

Corridor Committee is in preliminary discussions with the Forest Service and some private property owners to 

move some of our remaining road walks into the woods.  While we have no guarantees that the proceeds of 

this Bill would be used to enhance the BMT, it makes sense to sell these isolated parcels and retain the funds 

so that they ñ... shall be available to the Secretary until expended, without further appropriation, for the 

acquisition of land for National Forest purposes in the State of Georgia.ò This short bill can be read at: https://

www.congress.gov/bill/114th-congress/house-bill/470.  Please thank Congressman Doug Collins [R-GA-9] for 

introducing the bill and encourage your congressional representatives to support it. 

 

 

New Trails Caucus in House - Coincidentally, after writing the above two items, I received the AHS 

announcement about the new caucus.  We don't yet know how effective it will be, it is worth giving it a try 

when supporting trails legislation.  Congressman Graves'  Northeast Georgia district (R-GA-13) doesn't 

include any of the BMT, but it is close.  See below for details. Letôs do what we can to support this effort. 

Dear Bob,  

It's official! The new Congress has a Trails Caucus! The mission of the Caucus is to provide a forum 
for Members of Congress to work together for the creation and conservation of our natural 
landscape and recreation activities through the preservation of trails. The co-chairs (for whom we 
are very grateful and who deserve our applause) are Reps. Blumenauer (D-OR), Fortenberry (R-
NE), Nolan (D-MN), and Graves (R-GA).  
  
What I'd like to ask you to do is to email or call your Representative in Congress, tell them that trails 
are important to you and that you would like them to consider becoming a member of the Trails 
Caucus. It'd be great if you could mention a particular trail you enjoy that is in his or her district. If 
you are in the district of one of the four co-chairs, no need to ask but an email thanking them would 
be most welcome I'm certain.   
  
Be sure to let them know that to join the Caucus, they can just contact Paul Balmer in Rep. 
Blumenauer's office at x(5-4811) or Alan Feyerherm in Rep. Fortenberry's office at x(5-4806).  
  
That's it! So let's get 'em on board a Caucus that's good for you, good for them (after all, trails are 
fun!), and good for America. Thank you for helping.   

Peter Olsen 
Vice President for Programs and Government Relations  
 

                New Congressional Trails Caucus 

https://www.congress.gov/bill/114th-congress/house-bill/470
https://www.congress.gov/bill/114th-congress/house-bill/470
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Dr. Edwin Dale served as President of the BMTA for most of the first five years of the organization.  However, he 

wasnôt just president.  He also was newsletter editor, membership director, planned the work trips (which were held 

without fail on the second Saturday of every month, a date chosen with sister club GATC to avoid conflicts), created all 

our early maps of the trail, and, most importantly, forged a positive relationship with the United States Forest Service at 

the regional, forest, and district levels.  In those days, positive relations werenôt what most people thought of when they 

discussed volunteers and the bureaucracy.  Edwinôs low-key, humorous approach to practical matters won over nay-

sayers on a regular basis.  He was able to find approval to put the BMT where it is today in Georgia, at a time when 

Wilderness areas were expanding and the thought of putting trails in them was not generally considered. 

 

Edwin was constantly on the lookout for new people interested in trails to help out with the Benton MacKaye work trips.  

His charming approach netted the organization enough people to eventually fill out the Board of Directors so he didnôt 

have to do every task himself.  Gradually, under his leadership, folks took over the newsletter, created new maps of the 

trail, began to handle the finances, created a database for the membership, and supervised work trips.  Edwin also led the 

first week-long work trip for the club, and it was on Scroggin Knob!   We stayed in his first mountain cabin, and started 

the tradition of eating at the Pink Pig that week.  He led work trips on Scroggin for an entire year until that section was 

completed. He also cleaned all the tools, arranged for their sharpening, and held them between work trips for many years.  

He planned our first long-term planning meeting which was held at Simpsonwood.  His leadership skills were always 

there, even though people might not have noticed he was getting them to do what he wanted.   He managed the BMTA in 

such a way as to let new people ease their way in and take on the tasks for which they were best suited. 

 

Once there were enough capable people to handle running the club, Edwin began to volunteer for the USFS.  Eventually, 

he began to work part-time with them.  After retiring from Emory University, he became a full-time USFS employee.  

Even then, this fine man kept our trail in his sights.  He was able to work with us from the opposite side of the table to 

keep things moving along smoothly.  His presence and ability to deal with people kindly enabled much of the growth of 

the trail and the organization over those early years. 

 

In truth, there was nothing Edwin didnôt do to help our great trail get on the ground and become known in the Southeast.   

He even licked the stamps to mail those newsletters, after typing out the labels on a typewriter! 

 

Dr. Dale was a professor at Emory, and his research was done from an office behind Grady Hospital.  He published the 

research in which he was involved when we met, on the topic of female runners.  There wasnôt much out there at the time 

on this topic, so it was groundbreaking.  He would meet runners while he ran to add to his research base.  Edwin was 

married to Barbara, and helped her raise their 3 daughters while doing all he did for our trail.  He was an amazing person 

whose gentle spirit belied the energy and intellect behind the calm demeanor. 

 

In his later years, Edwin moved to Athens, GA.  He didnôt stop to rest, though.  He read science books on tape for the 

blind and later served as a trainer there.  He took up bicycling, he became a Master Gardner involved with the State 

Botanical Gardens, and he became active in the Unitarian-Universalist Association.  He helped lay out a trail at their 

facility.  He also always took pleasure in the Jack Russell terriers they kept around the house.  Edwin kept busy, and 

always was supportive of our trail, until his illness began in the fall of 2014, about the time he turned 81.  His wife, 

Barbara, passed away several years ago, as did their one beloved grandson Michael, but the three girls survive their 

parents.  Jennifer, Laura, and Terri have supported their father to the end.  Edwin is also survived by his partner and dear 

friend Elizabeth Bishop-Martin of Athens. 

 

This stalwart leader, Edwin Dale, stands higher than most in making the Benton MacKaye Trail a reality!   He deserves 

the honor and respect of all who have ever hiked this trail!!! 

  

B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

Edwin Dale finds the Great Trail in the Sky, May 22, 2015 
                                                                            By Darcy Douglas 
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Join in the fun at Vogel State Park for the annual celebration of National Trails Day!  Activities will 
include trail work in Georgiaôs favorite state park and on USFS land nearby, family friendly hikes, an 
invasive plant eradication project, a covered dish luncheon, and a brief program. Please bring a dish 
to share. Members of the Georgia Appalachian Trail Club (GATC), the Benton MacKaye Trail Asso-
ciation (BMTA), Mountain High Hikers (MHH), and Georgia Forest Watch (GFW) will join forces to 
host this event. National Trails Day was started in 1993 by the National Hiking Society as an annual 
event to emphasize the importance of the National Trails System and to encourage trail use, stew-
ardship, and outdoor recreation. 

Schedule of Events 
 

9:00 ï 12:00 Trail work on the Bear Hair Trail 

¶ Co-Leaders: Lawson Herron and Marion McLean ï GATC 
9:00 ï 12:00 Invasive Plant Eradication at Neels Gap (eradication of oriental bittersweet) 

¶  Leader: Laura Northrup ï GATC 
9:00 ï 12:00 Family Friendly Hikes (open to the public) 

¶ Co-Leaders: Darcy Douglas and Ken Cissna ï BMTA 
12:00 ï 1:30 Covered Dish Luncheon with program during lunch 

¶  Co-Leaders: Nancy Lovingood and Kathy Chastain ï GATC, Candy 
Retter - MHH 

 
Luncheon Program: 

             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1:30 ï 3:00  Club-specific meetings as needed 

¶ GATC Prospective Member Orientation 
1:30 ï until   Enjoy the lake, go fishing, go hiking, visit with hiking pals! 
 
Please come prepared for your activity of choice. Bring work gloves, sturdy shoes or boots, water, 
snack, etc éé Plan ahead to keep hot food hot and cold food cold, for safety prior to the meal. 
Bring a folding chair or two as seating may be limited during the luncheon. 
 

B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

 National Trails Day 2015! 
  To Include a Tribute to Margaret Drummond 

Where: Vogel State Park, Pavilion #2 
When: June 6, 2015 

¶ Welcoming Remarks (brief) 

¶ Welcome to Vogel:  Cliff Tippens ï Vogel State Park Manager 

¶ USFS: Andy Baker, District Ranger, BRRD 

¶ GATC: Beth Rothermel, President 

¶ BMTA: Bob Ruby, President 

¶ MHH: Michael OôBrien, President 

¶ SEFTC: Darcy Douglas, President 

¶ GFW: TBA 

¶ Presentation ï Southern Appalachian Wilderness Stewards 
(SAWS) Charlie Smillie ï SAWS Field Supervisor 
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June 7, 2015 Save Georgiaõs Hemlocks 
 






















